


 

 



 



 



 



ANNEXURE – B1 (ENGLISH) 

 
As per the Ministry of Environment and Forests, Government of India, New Delhi vide its Notification 

No. S. O. 1533 (E) dated 14/09/2006, and subsequent amendment S.O. 3067 (E) dated 1st December, 

2009, Public Hearing is conducted on 12/06/2015 at 02:00 PM at Volleyball Ground, Opposite API 

Division-I, M/s. Alembic Pharmaceuticals Limited, Village: Panelav, Ta. Halol, Dist. Panchmahal for the 

project covered under Category A of M/s. Alembic Pharmaceuticals Limited (API Unit-II) for Proposed 

Expansion of Active Pharmaceutical Ingredient & Intermediates from 47 MTPA to 300 MTPA at Survey 

No.137, 144P & 145P, At: Panelav, PO: Tajpura, Ta. Halol, Dist. Panchmahal. 

 
Dr. M.K. Patadiya, Resident Additional Collector and Additional District Magistrate, Panchmahal, Godhra 

supervised and presided over the entire public hearing proceedings.  

 

Shri  R.P. Gupta, Regional Officer, GPCB, Godhra and representative of Member Secretary, GPCB, 

Gandhinagar – a panel member of public hearing committee; welcomed all present to the Public 

Hearing. He outlined the various provisions of the Notification and breifed the procedural details for 

conducting this public hearing including actions taken by GPCB for wide publicity of this public hearing 

and the advertisement given earlier in the local dailies. He added that other modes of publicity were 

also adopted for wider coverage. He announced that as per the provisions of the Notification, only 

locally affected persons will be allowed to represent in the Public Hearing while others having plausible 

stake may give their representation in writing which would be included in the proceedings. He also 

added that the entire proceedings would be audio and video recorded and the same would be enclosed 

alongwith the Minutes forwarded to MoEF.  He also informed the Public that the panel had no 

jurisidiction to decide on the status of EC but would only forward the Minutes to the MoEF.  

 

The Regional Officer, GPCB further informed the forum that three written representations had been 

received prior to the Public Hearing one from 1) Shri Mahesh Pandhya, Paryavaran Mitra from 

Ahmedabad, 2) Shri Pravin P. Sheth from Ankleshwar, 3) Shri Dharmesh Mistry from Bharuch. The 

representations and the reply to the same would be included in the proceedings. The representations 

are enclosed as Annexure C1 to C3 and the reply to the same as Annexure D1 to D3.  

 

The Regional Officer, GPCB, Godhra then opened the Public Hearing after due permission from Resident 

Additional Collector and Additional District Magistrate, Panchmahal, Godhra. He invited the Project 

Proponent to give their introduction and to make the presentation of their project.  

 

Shri R.S.Joshi, Assistant General Manager – Corporate Environment of the Company, first welcomed 

everybody present at the Public Hearing and then gave a power point presentation of the proposed 

expansion project, Environmental Management System, its impact on the environment along with 

proposed mitigation measures and socio-economic issues, in the Gujarati language. 

 

After the presentation by the project proponent, Regional Officer, GPCB with the due permission of 

Resident Additional Collector and Additional District Magistrate, Panchmahal opened the forum for 

representations / suggestions / objections from the locally affected people.  

 



The statement showing issues / suggestions / objections / opinion raised by the participants and 

responded to by the representative of the applicant during the Public Hearing: 

Sr. 
No. 

Name & 
Address 

Points represented Reply Remark 

1 Smt. Dakshaben, 
Vill : Vanseti,  
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• She said that she has 
done sewing classes in 
RDS and they have 
provided sewing 
machine and it has 
been very beneficial to 
them. 

• She requested that all 
educated ladies should 
get employment. 

• On presentation  of 
participant and 
suggestion of the 
chairman of public 
hearing panel, 
Proponent has 
noted it positively 

 

2. Shri Ratansinh 
Chhatrasinh 
Chauhan, 
Vill : Panelav,  
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• He said that he is 
opposing due to ground 
water deterioration and 
less availability of 
drinking water. 

• From where are ground 
water samples taken? 

 

• Shri Jayesh Patel, 
Environment 
Consultant said 
that based on past 
experience we 
have observed that 
TDS levels have 
increased over a 
period of time. 

• He further showed 
the proofs of 
sampling with 
name of person 
and village with 
photographs. 

• Rain water 
harvesting is to be 
done to increase 
the level of ground 
water table. 

• Company is 
reusing 100% 
treated 
wastewater. 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel asked the 
project proponent 
to reply to the 
questions raised 

• He further asked 
the environment 
consultant to give 
the details of 
sampling done. 

• He further said 
that when 
sampling is done 
in presence of 
first resident of 
village i.e. 
Sarpanch Shri 
then what more  
can be done, as 
he is the best well 
wisher of all 
villagers. 

3. Shri  
Poonamchand 
Bhayabhai, 
Vill : Tajpura,  
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• He said that sample of 
his Bore well should be 
taken which is located 
near Formulation unit. 
 

• On presentation  of 
participant and 
suggestion of the 
chairman of public 
hearing panel, 
Proponent has 
noted it positively 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel asked the 
project proponent 
to carry out 
sampling and 
analyze the same. 

4 Shri  Natwarsinh 
B. Chauhan, 
Ex-Sarpanch 
Vill : Panelav, Ta 
: Halol,  

• He said that sample of 
ground water should be 
taken from 
contaminated bores as 
the sample taken for 

• On presentation  of 
participant and 
suggestion of the 
chairman of public 
hearing panel, 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel said that 
Rain Water 
Harvesting should 



Sr. 
No. 

Name & 
Address 

Points represented Reply Remark 

Dist : 
Panchmahal 

EIA study is taken from 
Sarpanch’s bore well 
which is not 
contaminated, so re-
sampling should be 
done. 

• He also said that TDS 
levels in ground water 
are on higher side but 
TDS level in Surface 
water is also high, why? 

Proponent has 
noted it positively 

be done and 
survey of ground 
water is necessary 
in presence of 
Sarpanch Shri and 
analyze the same. 

• He further 
requested the 
ladies to talk as 
main problem is of 
drinking water 
which they have to 
bring from far. 

5 Shri Ranjitsinh 
Juwansinh 
Chauhan,  
Vill : Panelav,  
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• He said that ladies of 
village have to go 1 km 
far to bring drinking 
water which is shameful 
to us so will company 
install  RO plant in each 
and every house of 
Village Panelav or not? 

• Will proof of public 
hearing be available for 
our reference? 

• Shri Haren Patel, 
representative of 
Alembic 
Pharmaceutical 
Limited said that 
we shall keep the 
proposal of RO 
plant as CSR 
activity. 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel advised the 
project proponent 
to provide RO 
system for 
drinking water if 
possible. Project 
Proponent should 
consider it as a 
part of CSR 
activity so that 
drinking water 
problem can be 
solved. 

• The Chairman 
further said that 
now a days with 
help of RTI any 
information can 
be obtained, and 
also public 
hearing details 
are documented 
and made 
available on 
website. 

• He further said to 
Shri Ranjitsinh to 
contact the PRO 
of project 
proponet as and 
when required. 

• He further said to 
Shri Ranjitsinh 



Sr. 
No. 

Name & 
Address 

Points represented Reply Remark 

that he can 
contact the 
control room of 
mamlatdar office 
as it runs 24 hrs 
during monsson 
season. 

• The Regional 
Officer of GPCB 
said that all 
documents and 
recording will be 
incorporated in 
PH Proceedings 
and also it will be 
available on 
website.   

6 Smt. Rangaben 
Chandrasinh, 
Vill : Ravaliya,  
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• She said that, my son is 
deaf and dumb and I am 
a Widow, kindly help us. 
  

• On presentation  
of participant and 
suggestion of the 
chairman of 
public hearing 
panel, Proponent 
has noted it 
positively 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel asked for 
the name and 
address of the 
widow lady. 

7 Shri  Kiritsinh 
Chauhan, 
Vill : Panelav, 
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• He said that water of 
bore well is polluted. 

• He also said will the 
company recharge 
chemicals in ground? 

• Shri R.S. Joshi, 
Assistant General 
Manager – 
Environment said 
that company is 
not recharging any 
wastewater in 
ground. Company 
is collecting 
wastewater from 
various streams 
and segregate it 
and give proper 
treatment to 
wastewater with 
the help MEE. 
Treated 
wastewater is 
being recycled 
back to cooling 
tower and 
gardening 
purpose. It is a 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel once again 
requested project 
proponent to give 
information 
regarding the 
wastewater 
treatment facility 
so that villagers 
can understand. 

• Kindly explain 
whether you are 
recharging 
wastewater into 
ground or not? 

• He further asked 
the environment 
consultant of 
project proponent 
to explain 
technical cause 
for high TDS 



Sr. 
No. 

Name & 
Address 

Points represented Reply Remark 

Zero discharge 
unit. Solids are 
separated from 
wastewater and 
sent to TSDF site. 

• Shri Jayesh Patel, 
Environment 
Consultant said 
that Rain water 
harvesting is to be 
done to increase 
the level of ground 
water table and 
Narmada Canal is 
there so that it can 
be helpful to 
increase the level 
of ground water 
table. 

• Shri Haren Patel, 
representative of 
Alembic 
Pharmaceutical 
Limited said that 
Rain Water 
Harvesting shall be 
done. 

levels and 
deterioration of 
ground water. 

• He also requested 
Shri Kiritsinh to 
carefully listen to 
the explanation to 
understand. 

• He once again 
reminded not to 
repeat the 
questions. 

• He advised the 
project proponent 
to conduct the 
survey for Rain 
Water Harvesting 
inn surrouonding 
area. By doing 
rain water 
harvesting ground 
water table can be 
increased and 
water quality can 
also be improved. 

• He further said to 
the villagers that 
rain water 
harvesting is not a 
small project 
however he told 
the project 
proponent to  
consider it as part 
of study of water 
environment. 

• He further stated 
that drinking water 
and employment 
are major issues 
for all villagers 
and so he 
requested the 
project proponent 
to do the needful 
in this matter. 

8 Shri  Shantilal, 
Vill : Ujeti 

• He said that whenever 
he mix water in milk for 

• Shri Haren Patel, 
representative of 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 



Sr. 
No. 

Name & 
Address 

Points represented Reply Remark 

Dist : 
Panchmahal 

tea preparation, milk 
gets deteriote. 

• He further said that 
when he takes bath, his 
skin gets irritation. 

Alembic 
Pharmaceutical 
Limited said that 
sampling of ground 
water shall be done. 

panel again said 
that survey of 
ground water is 
necessary. 

9 Shri  Kartik 
Parmar, 
Vill : Panelav 
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• He said that Alembic 
Pharmaceuticals 
Limited is recharging 
wastewater during 
monsoon season and 
due to this crop of 
paddy gets burnt, so 
stop recharging 
wastewater during 
monsoon. 

• Shri R.S. Joshi, 
Assistant General 
Manager – 
Environment said 
that if there is 
contamination of 
rain water then 
company will 
analyze.  

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel asked 
project proponent 
to take utmost 
care not to 
contaminate rainy 
water by process 
activity as it is a 
question of 
farmers life and 
economy. 

10 Shri  Ajaybhai 
Parmar, 
Vill : Ujeti, 
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• He said that contract 
workers should be 
made permanent. 

• On presentation  of 
participant and 
suggestion of the 
chairman of public 
hearing panel, 
Proponent has 
noted it positively 

 

11 Shri  Jayeshbhai 
Natwarlal 
Parmar, 
Vill : Panelav, 
Ta : Halol,  
Dist : 
Panchmahal 

• He said that how many 
employees are from 
Panelav village and how 
many are permanent? 

• On presentation  of 
participant and 
suggestion of the 
chairman of public 
hearing panel, 
Proponent has 
noted it positively 

• The Chairman of 
Public Hearing 
panel said that 
details regarding 
the same will be 
given to Sarpanch 
& Gram 
Panchayat of 
Village Panelav. 
 

 
Shri R.P.Gupta, Regional Officer, GPCB summarized the concerns raised by the people present 
in the public hearing. He added that the concerns would all be minitised and the written 
representations and the reply to the same would be sent along with the proceedings Minutes to 
the MoEF. The audio and video recordings of the procedure would also be attached with the 
proceedings. 
 
Dr. M.K. Patadiya, Resident Additional Collector and Additional District Magistrate, Panchmahal, 
Godhra and Chairman of the Panel suggested that permanent job to local deserving people can 
be considered which may solve all problems.  
 





ANNEXURE – B2 (GUJARATI) 

Birt srkirni vn an[ pyi<vrN m>#iily, nv) (dÃh)ni Ôh[rnimi k|mi>k: a[s.ai[ 1533 ti. 14-
09-2006  an[ t[ni> s&Firi a[s.ai[ 3067 {E} ti. 01-12-2009 ni> an&s>Fin[ m[ss< a[(lIÀbk 
fimi<Ay&T)kl (l(mT[D {a[p)aie y&(nT-2} Úiri a[kT)v fimi<Ay&T)kl eng\[D)yºT an[ 
eºTrm)D)a[Tsni> 47 Tn/vP< Y) 300 Tn/ vP< ni s&(ct (vAtZ(tkrN miT[n) p(ryi[jni k[ j[ k[T[gr) 

“a[” mi> aivr) l[viy[l C[ an[ sv[< n>. 137, 144 p) an[ 145 p), pin[liv, gim: tijp&ri, til&ki: 
hili[l, J9li[: p>cmhil {g&jrit} Kit[ aiv[l C[ t[ni miT[n) li[k s&nivN) 12/06/2015 ni ri[j 
14:00 klik[ vi[l)bi[l g\iuºD, a[p)aie D)v)zn – 1 n) sim[, m[ss< a[(lIÀbk fimi<Ay&T)kl 
(l(mT[D,  gim: pin[liv, til&ki: hili[l, J9li[: p>cmhil {g&jrit} m&kim[ riKvimi> aiv[l. 
 
Di[. a[m. k[. piTD)yi,  (nvis) a(Fk kl[kTr an[ a(Fk (j9li m[JAT^[T, p>cmhil, gi[Fri -  ai 
li[k s&nivN)ni adyx AYin[ rh[l. 
    
~) air. p). g&¼ti, p\id[(Sk a(Fkir), g&jrit p\d&PN (ny>#iN bi[D<, gi[Fri an[ s¿ys(cv~) 
g&jrit p\d&PN (ny>#iN bi[D<ni p\(t(n(F an[ li[k s&nivN) s(m(tni p[nl s¿y tr)k[ li[k 
s&nivN)mi> up(AYt si]n[ aivkiyi<. t[ai[a[ e. aie. a[.  ni[T)(fk[Sn a>tg<t (v(vF ji[gviEai[ 
an[ li[k s&nivN) p\(k|yi bibt s>(x¼tmi> mi(ht) aip), t[mN[ ai li[k s&nivN)n) bhi[L) p\(s¹F) 
a>g[ g&jrit p\d&PN (ny>#iN bi[D[< kr[l kiy<vih) j[v) k[[ AYi(nk d](nk p#ii[mi> jih[rKbr aip)n[ 
krvimi> aiv[l Ôh[rit a>g[ mi(ht) aip[l. vF&mi> t[ai[a[ Ôh[rit kr) k[ sdr ni[T)(fk[Snn) 
Ô[gviEai[ an&sir AYi(nk asrg\At li[ki[ ai s&nivN)mi> mi](Kk rj&ait kr) SkS[ jyir[ Äyijb) 
h)t Frivti aºy Äy(ktai[ t[ai[n) rj&ait l[(Ktmi> kr) SkS[ j[ni[ kiy<vih) ni[>Fmi> smiv[S 
krvimi> aivS[. vF&mi> t[ai[a[ um[y<& k[ smg| kiy<vih)n& ai[(Dyi[ an[ (v(Dyi[ r[ki[(D<g YS[ an[ t[ 
kiy<vih) ni[>F siY[ vn an[ pyi<vrN m>#iily, nv) (d9h)n[ mi[klvimi> aivS[. t[ai[a[ vF&mi> ApOTti 
krti jNiÄy&> k[ li[k s&nivN) s(m(tni kiy<x[#imi> s&(ct pr)yi[jnin) m>j&r) bibt[ ki[E BlimN 
krvini[ smiv[S Yti[ nY). s(m(ta[ li[k s&nivN) dr(myin mLt) tmim rj&aiti[n[ aivr) lE 
kiy<vih) ni[>>F t]yir kr) vn an[ pyi<vrN m>#iily, nv) (d9h)n[ mi[klvimi> aivS[.  
 
t[mN[ vF&mi>> fi[rmn[ jNiÄy&>k[,li[ks&nivN) agiu k&l  #iN {3} l[(Kt rj&aiti[ mL[l C[. j[mi 1} 
rj&ait ~) mh[S p>Dyi, pyi<vrN (m#i, amdivid, 2} ~) p\(vN p). S[q, a>kl[Åvr, 3} ~) Fm[<S 
(mA#i), B$c ki<yvih)mi> smiv[S kr[l C[. j[ an&k\m[ a[n[xr s)1 Y) s)3 an[ jvib an&k\m[ a[n[xr 
D)1 Y) D)3 tr)k[ b)DiNmi> C[. 
 
Ryirbid t[mN[ (nvis) a(Fk kl[kTr an[ a(Fk (j9li m[JAT^[T, p>cmhil, gi[Fri n) prving)Y) 
li[k s&nivN)ni[ p\ir>B kyi[<.  t[ai[a[ p\i[j[kT p\pi[nºT~)n[ t[mni s&(ct pr)yi[jni (vS[ mi(ht) rj& 
krvi an[ p\[zºT[Sn rj& krvi jNiv[l.  
 
~) air. a[s. ji[S), ai(sTºT jnrl m[n[jr[, si] p\Ym li[ks&nivN)mi> hijr tmimn[ aivkiyi< an[ 
Ryir bid s&(ct p(ryi[jnin&> g&jrit) BiPimi> pivrpi[eºT p[\zºT[Sn ai¼y&>. j[mi> s&(ct yi[³y 



pgli>ai[ an[ simi(jk ai(Y<k p\Åni[ siY[ pyi<vrN)y ÄyvAYipn pdF(t an[ t[n) pyi<vrN upr 
asrni[ smiv[S Yiy C[. 
    
p\i[j[kT p\pi[nºTni p\(t(n(F Úiri rj&ait p&N< Yyi bid p\id[(Sk a(Fkir) g&jrit p\d&PN (ny>#iN 
bi[D<a[ adyx AYin[ rh[l  (nvis) a(Fk kl[kTr an[ a(Fk (j9li m[JAT^[T, p>cmhil, gi[Fri n) 
an&m(t m[Lv) AYi(nk asrg\At li[ki[n) rj&aiti[ / vi>Fi s&cni[ miT[  m>c K&Ãl&>  m&ky&>. 

 
li[k s&nivN) drÀyin hijr li[ki[ Úiri mi](Kkmi> rj& krvimi> aiv[l p\Åni[ / vi>Fi s&cni[ / m>tÄy 
t[mj arjdirni p\(t(n(F Úiri aipvimi> aiv[l jvibi[ n)c[ m&jb C[; 
 
 

�� ��� ��� �	��
��    	
� к	��� 
����    ����    	���к�� 

1. �� ������  

��� ����� �,  �. 

"��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�,  �'�) 

*	+�)� ��� ���' 

к��� к,�� -� .  ��� 

 ���) ����. �ш��# 

*0,� -� ���  �  ���� 

1'�� ��2��,к 3,�� -�.  

•  �'�) 4��� � к	� к� 

�	�к 4ш5�  6���� 

	#���	 �7�# �#.).   

• 8#9к: 8%#��:� 

�	���	�� 	
�*  

8;,�  3� %��� 

&�	�������� < �&� 

8;,� "к�	�;�к  

�=1 ��1�. 

 

2. �� 	 �4�?" 

-@4�?" &A"�' 

��� %������, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�,  �� 

B ��2� �7 C�4D  3E�� 

"#��3� ��� %���F�� 

%�'� �G� �7E�� 

"#��3� 4�	#1 к	� -�.  

• B ��2� �7�� �
���� 

H��3� ������� *��� 

-�?  

• �� �,�ш %:��, 

%,���	' кJ�K:J:� 

�'�LM�� к�, 

B � к�7�� �F�2� 

*1�	� ��� 4�	��' 

к	�� -� к�, ��, 

� �� :�+�)� N 	 

O��P�� �M�� -�. 

•  ��'� �Q���� 

��R%�S��� 

• �#к<����'� 

%����� 

&�	�����) 8#9к: 

8%#��:�� T�-����� 

*��� 8U#�� 

8;M�V	 *%�� 

�'�LM�. 

•  ��'� �Q���� 

%,���	' 

кJ�K:J:�� к	����� 



T�	���� ��� 

�#к#�� ��� ��� 

����� W#:� ��3�    

	
� к,��.   

• B ��2� �7F�� N 	 

�1�	�� �	���� 

%�'��# ��X" к	�# 

�#.).  

• к�%�� 8Y�,� к	�,�� 

C�4D  %�'��# 

100% W	� O%,#� 

к	� -� . 

*��� ��R%�S� 

�� 4�� # 	
� 

к	�� �'�LM�. 

•  ��'� �Q���� 

�'�LM� к� ��R%�S� 

\,�	� ����� 83� 

���Y	к �	%�& �� 

�� "��	���� 

к	����� *��� -� 

)��3� 4�ш�D  # 

]� к	� шк�,. 

)��3� ��	# 

Y" �^G ����� 

�#к# ��:� к#' "#, 

шк�. 

3. �� T ���&�� 

2�,�2�. 

���  ��T�	�, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�, W#RM����ш 

M�4�: %��� *��� 

 ���� �#	����� �
 ��� 

������ �#.).  

• 8#9к: 8%#��:� 

�	���	�� 	
�*  

8;,�  3� %��� 

&�	�������� < �&� 

8;,� "к�	�;�к  

�=1 ��1�. 

• �#к<����'� 

%����� 

&�	�����) 8#9к: 

8%#��:�� �`	� 

�
���� F�� 

��R%�S� ��� 

&к��'� к	�� 

�'�LM�. 

4. �� �:�	4�?" 

�7�� 4�?" 

&A"�' 

��$ �	%�&, 

��� %������, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

•  ��'� к(�� к�, .*.) 

�b,�� ��:� ����,�� 

�
 ��� �	%�&�� C�4D  

� 3,��� �#	����� 

����,�� "#. C�4D  

3,��� �#	����� B ��2� 

• 8#9к: 8%#��:� 

�	���	�� 	
�*  

8;,�  3� %��� 

&�	�������� < �&� 

8;,� "к�	�;�к  

�=1 ��1�. 

• �#к<����'� 

%����� 

&�	�����) �'�LM�� 

к�, �	���� %�'��# 

��X" к	��# �#.) 

��� �	%�&���� 



%�&�"�� �7�� �
 ��� W	�3� 

������ �#.). 

•  ��'� �c���� к(�� к�, 

B ��2� �7�� :�+�)� F�� 

N 	 O��P�� -� %	�E � 

�%�:� N 	� %' 

:�+�)� F�� N 	 ш� ��:� 

O��P�� -� ?  

"��	���� B ��2� 

�7�# ��d �`	� -� 

���  ��� &к��'� 

к	�� �'�LM��. 

•  �O%	��   ��'� 

6���� 4��� � к	� 

к� %����� %�'� 

���� ����� 

��N,�  6���� 

"#, -�   #  ��  � 

��� � &&�� к	�. 

5. �� 	'$ 4�?" 


����4�?" &A"�' 

��� %������, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�, ����� 

6��) %���F�� %�'� 

����� )к Yк�#��:	 

C�	 �f�� %+� -� 9 ���	� 

��	� ш	���к -�,  # 

к�%�� %������ ����� 

�	�к� �	�к 1	��� *	� 

0��J: ��хш� к� к�� ?  

• ���	� ���2� ��:� 

�#к<����'��� T�	��� 

��#�� �7ш� к� к�� ?  

• )5�R�к W����. к�. 

�� 84 4�41 �� 

"	��2�. %:��� 

�'�LM�� к� ��� 

��)�*	 8f hV� 

 	�к� *	� 

0��J:�� �	х�N  


 �к�]��. 

• �#к<����'� 

%����� 

&�	�����) ���" 

*%� к�, �# шH 

"#,  #, к�%�� 

%����� %�'� ��:� 

*	� 0���i�� 

<�4�j� *%�� 

�#.). к�%�� * 

��� �� 

��*	)��� 

2��`%� ���� 

�#.), 93� 

%����� 

%�'���8U�#  

Oк�� *�� k,. 

•  ��'� �Q���� к"M��  

к� "��  # 



*	:�*.�� 

��l3�  �� к#. 

%' ��Y" � ��7�� 

шк# ���  ��� 

�х�'# ��� 

	�к#+m� 

�#к<����'��� 

8#��+S���� ����� 

к	�ш� ��� 

�����.: O%	 %' 

O%�n1 3ш�. 

•  ��'� �� 

	'$ 4�?" 


����4�?" &A"�'�� 

�Q���� o'�LM�� к� 

�`	 "#, ;,�	� 

8#9к: 8%#��:��� 

%�*	��� �7� 

шк# -#.  

•  ��'� �� 

	'$ 4�?" 


����4�?" &A"�'�� 

�Q���� o'�LM�� к� 

�`	 "#, ;,�	� 

���� ��	�� 

к&�	��� к�p#� 

`��# ��%к� к	� 

шк# -# 9 &#���� 

�	4�,�� 24 &�q� 



	"�ш�.  

 

• $%����� �� 

8���ш�к 

�4jк�	���) к(�� к� 

 ��� �х�'# ��� 

	�к#+m� 

�#к<����'��� 

8#��+S���� ����� 

к	�ш� ��� 

�����.: O%	 %' 

O%�n1 3ш�.  

6. 	������ &�s4�?"  

��� 	��7�,�, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�,  ���# T�@ 

�"�	# ��� 
 ���# -� ��� 

 �'� 4�1�� -�.   �'�) 

��� к	�� �'�LM��.  

• 8#9к: 8%#��:� 

�	���	�� 	
�*  

8;,�  3� %��� 

&�	�������� < �&� 

8;,� "к�	�;�к  

�=1 ��1�. 

• �#к<����'� 

%����� 

&�	�����) 4�1�� 

6�F�� ��� ��� 

	"�t�'�� 4��  

�����.  

7. �� к�	�:4�?" 

&A"�' 

��� %������, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�, �#	���F�� 

%�'� 8C�4D  3,�� -�.  

•  ��'� �c���� к(�� к�, ]�� 

к�%�� B ��2���� к�4�кK� 

	�&�v к	ш� ?  

• �� *	.)�. �#ш� 

*��. ��	� 

�����	��, %,���	' 

) �'�LM�� к�, к�%�� 

к#. C�4D  %�'� 

B ��2���� 	�&�v 

к	 � �3�.   к�%�� 


��� 
��� 8��"#���3� 

C�4D  %�'� )кw�� 

к	� )�.. �� 

���3� C�4D  

• �#к<����'� 

%����� &�	�����) 

8#9к: 8#%#��: 

�� T �-x�� к� 8C�4D  

%�'�F� ]�Ysк	'  

к. 	� �  к	���� 

-#? �"�	���� 

к	��� X����#�� 

��k�#. 

• к�%�� 8C�4D  %�'� 

B ��2���� 	�&�v к	# 



%�'��� ,#y, 8Y�,� 

к	ш�.  8Y�,� 

к	�,�� C�4D  

%�'��� z��S� :��	 

��� ��+���� "�E � 

��:� O%,#���� ���� 

W	� �#к�ш�.  * 

{�	# +�N&�v M�4�: 

-�.  1� к&	# C�4D  

%�'����3� |:# %�+� 

:�)�+�)W ��.: 

O%	 �#к������ 

*�� -� .  

• �� �,�ш %:�� 

)���,	J��J: 

кJ��:J:� к(�� к� 

B ��2� �7 ���� 

�1�	�� ��:�  

�	���� %�'��# 

��X" к	�# �#.).  

����� к���� %' 

*����� -� ��� 

 �3� B ��2� �7F�� 

N 	 �1�	�� 

���`% 3ш�.   

• )5�R�к W����. к�. 

�� 84 4�41 �� 

"	��2�. %:��� 

�'�LM�� к� �	���� 

-# к� �Y"?  

•  ��'� �Q���� 

%,���	' 

кJ�K:J:�� к(� к� 

 �� * 4�N �	�� 

B ��2��7��� 	"�� 

�Q� :�+�)��� 

к�	' :�к��к�� 

��k�#. 

•  ��'� �� к�	�:4�?" 

&A"�'�� },��3� 

���27�� к(��. 

 ��'� �Q���� к(� к� 

)к�� )к 8U 

��	���	 T �-�� �Y". 

• �#к<����'� 

%����� &�	�����) 

8#9к: 8#%#��: 

�� ���" *%� к� 

 �� �	���� 

%�'��# ��X" к	�. 

�	���� %�'��# 

��X" к	��3� 

B ��2� �7F�� N 	 

OP� *�ш� ��� 

 ��� ~�'�V���� 

<�j�	# 3ш�. 

•  ��'� �Q���� к(� к� 

* к#. ���# 



%�'��# ��X" 

к	����� *�ш�.  

8#9к: �3�,  �� 

� �� 8#9к: 

8%#��:  ��� 

%�'��� 

%,���	'�� 

�b,��  	�к� ��. 

•  ��'� �Q���� 

�'�LM�� к� %����� 

%�'� ��� 

	#\��	�, ) � �� 

�#:� ��N,� -�. 

8#9к: 8%#��:�� 

 ���� jiE�� к	�� 

к(��. 

8. �� ш��4 ��� 

��� O9:�,  �. 

"��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�,  �� �,�	� 

&� ������ C�1�# 

%�'� ��3� O%,#� к	� 

-� ;,�	� C�1 W�:� k, 

-�.   

•  ��'� �c���� к(�� к�, 

�,�	�  �� N��� к	� -� 

;,�	� &��+� +�1M�к  

3�, -�.  

• )5�R�к W����. к�. 

�� 84 4�41 �� 

"	��2�. %:��� 

�'�LM�� к� B ��2� 

�7�� �
 ��� ������� 

*�ш�.  

�#к<����'� %����� 

&�	�����) �'�LM�� к�, 

B ��2� �7�# ��d �`	� 

-�. 

9. �� к�4 �к %	��	 

��� %������, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�, )5�R�к 

W����. к�.  &#���� 

�	R,�� C�4D  %�'� 

-#+� -� ���  �3� 

+���	�# %�к  �7� k, 

-�, 93� C�4D  %�'� 

• �� *	.)�. �#ш� 

*��. ��	� 

�����	��, %,���	' 

) �'�LM�� к�, �# 

�	���� %�'� C�4D  

"ш�  #  ��� �
 ���F�� 

�#к<����'� %����� 

&�	�����) �'�LM�� к� 

8#9к: 8%#��:� * 

��� ��� 4�ш�D },�� 

	�хf�� к� 93�  ���� 

%���� F�кш�� � 3�,, 



-#+��F�� ��1 к	#.  T h33к	' к	ш�. к�	'к� ) �  ���� 

$�� �#	� -�. 

10. �� ��,2�. 

%	��	 

��� O9:�,  �. 

"��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�, к#Jp�к:�� 

��'�#�� к�,�� к	�� 

�#.).  

• 8#9к: 8%#��:� 

�	���	�� 	
�*  

8;,�  3� %��� 

&�	�������� < �&� 

8;,� "к�	�;�к  

�=1 ��1�. 

- 

11. �� �,�ш2�. 

�:�	��� 

%	��	 

��� %������, 

 �. "��#�, $. 

%�&�"�� 

•  ��'� к(�� к�, %������ 

����� к�:�� к��&�	�� 

-� ��� к�:�� к�,��    

-� ?  

• 8#9к: 8%#��:� 

�	���	�� 	
�*  

8;,�  3� %��� 

&�	�������� < �&� 

8;,� "к�	�;�к  

�=1 ��1�. 

• �#к<����'� 

%����� 

&�	�����) �'�LM�� 

к�, *�� 4�� # 

�	%�&  3� ��� 

%�&�,  %�������� 

*%����� *�ш�.  
 
��. *	. %�. ~�0 �, 8���ш�к �4jк�	��� ��� �b, �5&���, ~��	�  8C�D' 4�,�@' 

�#+��� 84 4�4j ��	� �#к<����'� �	R,�� �#к# ��	� O%�N3  к	�,�� 5&? ��# ��	��ш 

�'�L,#.   ��) O��M�� к�   ��� 	
�* #�# к�,��=j��� �����ш к	����� *�ш�.  ��5х  

	
�* # ���  ��� 8;M�V	 к�,��=1 ��3� ����� к	� )��.)W �� �#к��ш�.  к�,���"�F�� 

s�, ��L, 	�к#+m� %' к�,��=1 ��3� ����� к	�ш�.  

 

+#. )�.к�. %�:+�,�, 4����� �4jк к���:	 ��� �4jк +�Np��: ��$Np�: – %�&�"�� �#1	� 

��� %����� &�	�����) �'�LM�� к�, �Y"���) шA&��,�# O%,#� к	���� W�,��� 

k'�� �#.).   ��) �c���� O��M�� к�  83� ���	� )�� ~��	� �� �����, 


��,��@����� ) %"�� -� к� �# шA&��,�� <�4�1� � "#,  #  ��� L,�� �� X�� 

%�&�, �� P ��:'���� O�����	� шк, �3�.  N3�4�к ��,к�  1	�� � O�����	#�� %' к�,�� 

�#к	� ��:� �,��� ���� �#.).  
 





 



 



 



 



 



 



 

  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Annexure-C2 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 




